
 
   

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

2. ROLL CALL 
  
3. PUBLIC COMMENT 

4. EXECUTIVE SESSION  

5. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

6. CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT – view PDF > 

7. CONSENT ACTION ITEMS 

a. November 16, 2011 Regular Board Meeting Minutes – view PDF > 

b. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to engage the services of 
attorney firm Davis Wright Tremaine LLP, for legal support activities related 
to construction and contracting, for an amount not to exceed $25,000 in 
2012. – view PDF > 

 
c. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute the 2012 

Mountains to Sound Greenway Days Sponsorship Agreement in the amount 
of $2,500. – view PDF > 

 
d. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute GeoEngineers 

Contract No. 20120110-00, to provide Dam Engineering, Hydrology, and 
Geotechnical services for the White River – Lake Tapps Reservoir Project 
(Project) in an amount not to exceed $150,000. – view PDF > 
 

8. OTHER ACTION ITEMS 

9. STAFF PRESENTATION 

10. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

a. Executive Committee – no meetings held 

b. Finance and Management Committee – November 10, 2011 – view PDF > 

c. Public Affairs Committee – January 10, 2012 – view PDF > 

d. Resource Management Committee – December 8, 2011 – view PDF >  

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
AGENDA 

BELLEVUE CITY HALL - ROOM 1E-108 
January 18, 2012 

3:30 PM 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTE: AS ALLOWED BY STATE LAW, THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MAY ADD AND TAKE 
ACTION ON ITEMS NOT LISTED ON THE AGENDA. 
 
 
 

11. NEW BUSINESS 

12. NEXT REGULAR MEETING – February 22, 2012, Bellevue City Hall – 3:30pm  
 
13. ADJOURN 

 
Directions to Bellevue City Hall 

450 110
th
 Avenue NE, Bellevue, WA  98004 

(425) 452-6800 
 

From I-405 north or southbound: 
Take NE 4

th
 Street exit 

Head West on NE 4
th
 Street 

Turn right onto 110
th
 Avenue NE 

Proceed ½ block on 110
th
 Avenue NE and turn right into the entrance of Bellevue 

City Hall’s visitor parking lot. 
 

BE SURE TO HAVE YOUR PARKING VALIDATED AT THE SERVICE FIRST 
DESK ON YOUR WAY IN TO THE MEETING 





Item No. 10 (b) 
January 18, 2012 


 


FINANCE & MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
Jim Haggerton, Chair, Mayor, City of Tukwila 


Lloyd Warren, Commissioner, Sammamish Plateau Water & Sewer District 
Penny Sweet, Councilmember, City of Kirkland 


 
Meeting Recap 


Thursday, November 10, 2011 
1:30 PM – 3:00 PM 


Cascade Office 
 


Call to Order 
 
1. Chair Comments (Penny Sweet filled in for Jim Haggerton as Chair; no comments) 
 
2. Executive Session (None) 
 
3. Items Recommended For Action At November 16, 2011, Board Meeting 
 


A. Contract Renewals for 2012. Cascade staff recommended approval of a list of contractors with 


which Cascade is contracting for services during 2011 whose current contracts expire on December 


31, 2011, and for which Staff recommends renewal for 2012. The listed consultants provide 


services for legal, financial, conservation, communications, and legislative outreach initiatives. The 


Committee reviewed the list and endorsed its approval. 


B. 2012 Lake Tapps Operator Contract. Staff is finalizing terms for a contract operator for Lake 


Tapps in 2012. Staff presented an overview of the transition from PSE to the new operator. Board 


authorization will be sought to execute a contract for a new operator.  


C. Sammamish Plateau Water & Sewer District’s request to provide water supply to Overdale.  


Board authorization will be sought to approve the request. 


D. Modify Regional Capital Facilities Charges to provide water supply service to Overdale.  


Board authorization will be sought to approve the request. 


4. Discussion Items  


A. Encroachment. Continuation of the November 3, 2011, Committee of the Whole discussion about 


encroachments at Lake Tapps, with emphasis on policy choices, procedures, and risks. 


B. Covington Water. A draft supply purchase contract has been completed with Covington Water 


District for Board consideration. Cascade would purchase the right to 7 mgd of supply capacity at a 


cost of $15.75 million. The contract is being routed for review and comment, with requested action 


anticipated for a Board meeting in early 2012. 


C. Contracting and Risk. Continuation of the discussion about risk tolerance and contract 


negotiations, including an update on ongoing negotiations with Tacoma and Seattle. 


5. Information Items 


 


6. Next Meeting Date And Location 


Thursday, January 19, 2012, 1:30 – 3:00, Cascade Office 
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.. 


 
PUBLIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 


 
                  John Marchione; Mayor, City of Redmond 
 


 
 


Meeting Recap 
January 12, 2012 


 
 


Washington State Legislature 2012 Outlook:  Megan Schrader of Cascade’s governmental 
affairs firm Gordon Thomas Honeywell gave a brief overview of the upcoming State Legislative 
session, indicating budget shortfalls will continue to take center stage.  Although Cascade does 
not have key measures before the Legislature this year, it will continue to monitor issues that 
can have an impact on operations as well as the industry issues that might require involvement.  
Cascade staff will spend much of January visiting the Cascade Legislative delegation just to 
keep communication channels open and again thank the delegation for past support and the 
result of their efforts (i.e. joint municipal utilities services authority implementation.) 


 
Meeting with the US Army Corps of Engineers: Cascade board members and staff 
discussed the visit with the new colonel at the Corps, who oversees Mud Mountain dam 
operations.  The topics included ensuring the project remain a fully federally funded one, without  
Cascade being required to provide a local share; updates on the coffer dam design; other 
related Mud Mountain Dam operations and the potential for exploration of multipurpose uses of 
the dam, such as storage to address potential shortages in droughts or dryer years. 
 
Lake Tapps Property Management Policy Outreach Activities:   Cascade aggressively 
promoted the board’s draft policy regarding Lake Tapps’ homeowners’ construction in, on and 
around the lake that could pose a threat to dike integrity and/or public safety. Outreach 
materials have been posted on the Cascade and Lake Tapps web sites, stories and ads placed 
in the Bonney Lake, Auburn and Sumner newspapers, postcards were sent to homeowners, 
and homeowner associations have been notified.  A public meeting on January 12 featured 
Cascade and representatives from Bonney Lake, Pierce County, the State Department of Fish 
and Wildlife and insurance entities to help inform homeowners of what they need to do with 
NEW developments they plan.  Board Chair Lloyd Warren said Cascade will issue a license for 
activities if accepted, but that homeowners will be required to obtain all necessary and 
appropriate permits prior to building.  Existing structures will likely be grandfathered in unless 
they pose a threat to the dikes or public safety. The board will take action at a future meeting. 


 
Lake Tapps Municipal Advisory Committee Meeting (4 Cities):  In accordance with the Lake 
Tapps Area Water Resources Agreement, Cascade and the cities of Auburn, Bonney Lake, 
Buckley and  Sumner held their twice annual meeting at the Cascade Administration Building at 
Lake Tapps.  They focused on the following updates: water supply status, lake levels, Lake 
Tapps operations, milfoil, Cascade’s recently issued Transmission and Supply plan, the 
upcoming state and federal legislative agendas and Cascade’s property management policy 
and open house.  Attending were the four mayors plus Cascade board members Lloyd Warren, 
John Marchione and Penny Sweet. 
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Advertising/Sponsorship Proposals: Board members approved Cascade’s proposed 
advertising schedule for 2012 that includes expanded space in all members’ local Reporter 
newspapers and some targeted space in the Lake Tapps area Reporter newspapers. This also 
includes a special promotional advertising for Cascade during Drinking Water Week in May.     
 
Members also reviewed the 2011 recap of sponsorships and events and the upcoming 2012 
events.  In addition, Cascade will add a portion to each event related proposal of what specific 
value of outreach or advertising Cascade will receive to better reflect the value of the public 
dollars Cascade is spending on each outreach effort.  Cascade and member staff met to review 
the programs and to coordinate and collaborate in event involvement. 
 
After conferring with legal counsel, it was decided to add a process of conservation 
outreach/programming and activity approval similar to that used for sponsorships, and a 
conservation-specific form was created. Proposed conservation programs will come before the 
Public Affairs committee for approval prior to moving forward, just as sponsorship and events 
do, effective in January.   
 
The committee also approved and sent on to the full board the 2012 Mountains to Sound 
Greenways Days Sponsorship Proposal, as well as received an update on sponsorships under 
$1,000, which included advertising in the March Water for People event. 


 
Board Member Update: As Cascade heads into a new year, there will be new board 
members and alternates, so Cascade has prepared briefing books for them and any other 
council or commission member who would like a briefing.  There will also be update members’ 
biographies on file and on the web. 
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RESOURCE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
David Knight, Chair, Commissioner, Covington Water District 


Jon Ault, Commissioner, Skyway Water & Sewer District 
 


 
 


Meeting Recap 
Thursday, December 8, 2011 


3:00 PM – 4:30 PM 
Cascade Offices 


 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
1. CHAIR COMMENTS – David Knight 
 
2. EXECUTIVE SESSION – N/A 
 
3. ITEMS RECOMMENDED FOR ACTION AT UPCOMING BOARD MEETING 
 


A. Proposed Lake Tapps Reservoir Property Management Policy 
Cascade, as the owner of the White River-Lake Tapps Reservoir Project (the Project) is 
authorized to determine the conditions under which improvements and/or uses of the Project 
property are allowed under the rights granted adjacent property owners in the 1954 Deed and 
1958 Easement.  A policy, under which Cascade will determine whether to take action on 
current unauthorized improvements or uses and the conditions upon which it will authorize 
future uses of the Project property by third parties, has been drafted for Board consideration.  
This draft policy was discussed at the November 3, 2011 Committee of the Whole Meeting.   
 
The draft policy and a form of Cascade license has been posted on the Cascade web site and a 
public informational workshop on this matter is scheduled for January 12, 2012.   
 
Board consideration of the policy is scheduled for the February 2012 meeting. 


 
Recap/Direction:  The Committee discussed the provisions of the draft policy, issues raised at the 
Committee of the Whole Meeting and experience with homeowners requesting licenses to date.  
The major issue raised by homeowners has been the insurance requirements and Cascade is 
working with its insurance broker to provide a fact sheet on why insurance is required and the type 
of insurance necessary to comply with the license.  This information will be available for the public 
meeting on January 12.   


 
 
4. DISCUSSION ITEMS  
 


A. Transmission and Supply Plan (TSP) 
Cascade has been preparing an update to the 2004 Transmission and Supply Plan (TSP).  The 
revised TSP describes Cascade’s current water supplies, facilities and operations, as well as 
long-term water needs and a strategy for meeting those needs.   
 
The Committee will receive a briefing on the major components of the draft TSP.  The attached 
briefing material includes: 


• Table of contents for each Chapter of the TSP; 


• Table and graph of Cascade Demand Forecast through 2060; 
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• Graph showing Cascade Supply Portfolio designed to meet the Demand Forecast (ADD 


and Peak Week); 


• Map showing general transmission pipeline routes; 


• Table showing 50 year CIP; and 


• Charts showing summary of Cascade Revenue Requirements and Projected Charges by 


Member. 


The schedule is to have the draft TSP ready to be distributed for SEPA review by December 30, 
2011.  Following SEPA review, the draft TSP will be revised (as necessary) and submitted to 
DOH and King County for review and approval and to the Board for adoption. 
 


Recap/Direction:  The Committee discussed the overall outline of the revised TSP and received an 
update on the status of contract discussions with SPU and TPU.  Staff reviewed the result of the 
initial Demand Forecast and the adjustments made to the initial forecast as well as the 
conservations assumptions inherent in the Demand Forecast.  The full draft TSP was made 
available to Member Staff and the Committee for review and comment following the Committee 
meeting.   


 
 
5. INFORMATION ITEMS 


 
A. Lake Tapps Operational Update 


 
Updates will be provided on recent activities at Lake Tapps, including: 


• Spring/summer fish passage 
• Fall drawdown 
• Contract Operator transition 


 
 
6. NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING DATE AND LOCATION 


Thursday, January 12, 2012 – NOTE: conflicts with 4 Cities Meeting 
Thursday, February 9, 2012 
Cascade Office 
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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 


MINUTES 


BELLEVUE CITY HALL 


NOVEMBER 16, 2011 


 
 


1. CALL TO ORDER 


At 3:32 p.m. Chair Warren called the meeting to order. 


 


2. ROLL CALL 


Board Members or Alternate Board Members from the City of Bellevue (Davidson/Degginger1), the 
City of Issaquah (Traeger2), the City of Kirkland (Sweet), the City of Redmond (Marchione3), the City 
of Tukwila (Haggerton), Covington Water District (Knight), Sammamish Plateau Water and Sewer 
District (Warren), and Skyway Water and Sewer District (Ault) were present, constituting a quorum.  


 


3. PUBLIC COMMENT 


None. 


 


4. EXECUTIVE SESSION 


None. 


 


5. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 


Motion by Dr. Davidson and second by Mr. Haggerton to approve the meeting agenda 
included in the packet.  Motion carried unanimously (6-0). 


 


6. CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT 


Chuck Clarke reported on the following items: 


• Board Members are invited to join Cascade’s table at the 17th Annual Mountains to Sound 
Greenway dinner and celebration, which will be held November 30. 


• The Water Quality Forum is sponsoring a workshop on November 18. 


• A potential supply purchase has been negotiated with Covington Water District.  This was 
done in the context of parallel negotiations with Tacoma Public Utilities, and focused on a 
comparable to preferable financial package as compared to purchase from Tacoma.  The 
proposed purchase is 7 mgd (peak and average) of supply capacity.  Further information was 
included in the Board packet. 


• The next Board meeting will be held in January 2012.  Most committee meetings have been 
cancelled for December. 


                                                
1
 Arrived at 3:35 p.m. 


2
 Arrived at 3:41 p.m. 


3
 Arrived at 3:36 p.m. 
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• Staff is preparing a list of Cascade’s accomplishments for 2011.  This information will be sent 
to committee members by the end of the year. 


• Lake Tapps homeowners are being notified that temporary licenses are necessary when they 
want to perform work below the 545’ property line. 


• The lake drawdown began on November 1 with the goal of getting to 535’ around the 
beginning of January.   


• A lease is being negotiated for Cascade’s new office space.  Assuming the lease becomes 
finalized, Cascade’s offices will relocate to the 520 Building in Bellevue. 


• Future polices are being set to address Regional Capital Facilities Charge annual 
adjustments. 


 


7. CONSENT ACTION ITEMS   


A. October 26, 2011 Regular Board Meeting Minutes. 


B. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to renew contracts for consulting 
services as shown in the table included in the Board packet and in accordance with 
the adopted 2011-2012 Cascade budget. 


C. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute the 2011 Mountains to 
Sound Greenway Dinner Sponsorship Agreement in the amount of $1,500. 


Motion by Mr. Ault and second by Mr. Marchione to approve Consent Action Items A-C.  
Motion carried unanimously (8-0). 


 


8. OTHER ACTION ITEMS 


A. Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to execute a White River-Lake 
Tapps Reservoir Project Operations and Maintenance Agreement with Veolia Water 
North America-West, LLC. 


Mr. Clarke explained that Cascade issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) to solicit proposals from 
private contract operators for White River-Lake Tapps Reservoir Project Operations and 
Maintenance.  Three responses were received from the RFP process.  Following interviews, the 
Project Team determined that Veolia was the top-ranked potential contract operator.  Mr. Clarke 
noted that Veolia’s estimates for services are significantly lower than Puget Sound Energy’s 
estimates.     


Dr. Davidson suggested that the contract be reviewed, particularly the consequential limits and limits 
on liabilities, by Mr. Degginger prior to finalization.  Staff will forward the contract to Mr. Degginger. 


Motion by Mr. Haggerton and second by Ms. Sweet to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to 
execute a White River-Lake Tapps Reservoir Project Operations and Maintenance Agreement 
with Veolia Water North America-West, LLC.  Motion carried unanimously (8-0). 


B. Motion to approve Sammamish Plateau Water & Sewer District’s request to provide 
water supply service to Overdale Water Association as part of the District’s expanded 
service area, to approve and recognize this water supply service as a transaction 
occurring within 2011, and to require commensurate payment of RCFCs. 


Mr. Clarke explained that the Sammamish Plateau Water & Sewer District has provided emergency 
water supply service to the Overdale area for some time.  The District wishes to provide permanent 
service.  Overdale serves roughly 153 homes through operation of a water system that includes two 
wells and related water rights.  Overdale and the District are negotiating for the District’s provision of 
water supply to Overdale and the integration of Overdale into the District’s service area. 
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Mr. Clarke noted that Cascade has ample supply to confirm an ability to serve and allow service.  As 
related to terms of service, an audit detailed two options:  standard service to new customers subject 
to normal Regional Capital Facilities Charges (“RCFCs”); or accepting supplies and supply rights in 
lieu of RCFCs, with payment necessary to improve the supplies to Cascade’s municipal standards.  
The recommended action is to treat the Overdale customers (153 connections equaling 162.5 
CERUs) as new customers subject to RCFCs, and decline to accept the Overdale supply in lieu of 
RCFCs.  This recommendation is based on the current supply excess experienced by Cascade, the 
small scale of supply, difficulty integrating into regional resources, and concerns regarding the ability 
to mothball the source for decades and still be able to rely on the source. 


Motion by Ms. Sweet and second by Mr. Ault to approve Sammamish Plateau Water & Sewer 
District’s request to provide water supply service to Overdale Water Association as part of 
the District’s expanded service area, to approve and recognize this water supply service as a 
transaction occurring within 2011, and to require commensurate payment of RCFCs.  Motion 
carried unanimously (8-0). 


C. Motion to approve modified implementation of the Regional Capital Faciltiies Charges 
(“RCFCs”) Methodology, as approved by the Board in Resolution No. 2011-17, in 
coordination with the proposed expansion of Sammamish Plateau Water & Sewer 
District’s (“District’s”) service area to provide water supply service to Overdale Water 
Association (“Overdale”). 


Mr. Clarke explained that changes were approved by the Board in Resolution No. 2011-17, to the 
RCFCs credit redemption policies which are effective as of January 1, 2012.  Against this 
background, the District has requested the ability to retroactively redeem credits that were allowed to 
be used, but not redeemed, for past periods.   


Mr. Clarke noted that staff recommends that the District be allowed to reserve necessary RCFC 
credits to address the expansion of the District’s service area for permanent water supply service to 
Overdale, and further that credits be allowed for the full CERU count of that service area (not for 
50%).   


Motion by Mr. Ault and second by Mr. Marchione to approve modified implementation of the 
Regional Capital Faciltiies Charges (“RCFCs”) Methodology, as approved by the Board in 
Resolution No. 2011-17, in coordination with the proposed expansion of Sammamish Plateau 
Water & Sewer District’s (“District’s”) service area to provide water supply service to 
Overdale Water Association (“Overdale”).  Motion carried unanimously (8-0). 


 


9. STAFF PRESENTATION 


A. Resolution No. 2011-A Recognizing Board Member Degginger’s “Outstanding 
contributions to Cascade”. 


B. Resolution No. 2011-B Recognizing Board Member Traeger’s “Outstanding 
contributions to Cascade”. 


Chair Warren presented Board Members Degginger and Traeger with tokens of appreciation for their 
years of service and contributions to Cascade.  Board Members also expressed their appreciation to 
Mr. Degginger and Mr. Traeger. 


On behalf of GordonDerr, Joel Gordon presented Mr. Degginger with a certificate of appreciation 
and photograph in recognition of his 10 years of service. 
 


10. COMMITTEE REPORTS 


A. Executive Committee – No meetings held. 


B. Finance and Management Committee – Meeting held November 10, 2011.   
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C. Public Affairs Committee – Meeting held November 8, 2011.  The meeting recap was 
included in the Board packet. 


D. Resource Management Committee – No meetings held. 


E. Special Meeting of the Committee of the Whole – Meeting held November 3, 2011.  
The meeting recap was included in the Board packet. 


 


11. NEW BUSINESS 


None. 


 


12. NEXT REGULAR MEETING 


The next regular Board meeting will be held January 25, 2012 at 3:30 p.m.   


 


13. ADJOURN 


The meeting was adjourned at 4:34 p.m. 


 


APPROVED BY: 


 


________________________________ 


Lloyd Warren, Chair  


 


 


________________________________ 


John Marchione, Vice-Chair  








 
Item No.  7 (b) 


January 18, 2012 
 


AGENDA MEMORANDUM 
 


  
SUBJECT 
 
Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to engage the services of attorney firm Davis 
Wright Tremaine LLP, for legal support activities related to construction and contracting, for an 
amount not to exceed $25,000 in 2012. 
 
 


BACKGROUND 
 
The attorney firm Davis Wright Tremaine LLP (DWT) provides legal support to Cascade related 
to public works and construction procurement & contracting. In 2011, in conjunction with general 
counsel GordonDerr, DWT helped guide Cascade through the successful and complex 
undertaking of selecting an operator for the White River Project. This action item would 
authorize DWT to continue supporting selected Cascade projects in 2012. Specific support 
tasks in 2012 would be determined on a case-by-case basis by Cascade management.   
 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Funds for this action item are included in the Board-approved 2012 Cascade Operating Budget.    
 
 
OPTIONS 
 
1. Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to engage the services of attorney firm Davis Wright 


Tremaine LLP, for legal support activities for an amount not to exceed $25,000, for the 
period of January 19 through December 31, 2012. 


 
2. Do not authorize the Chief Executive Officer to engage the services of attorney firm Davis 


Wright Tremaine LLP, and provide alternative direction. 
 
 


RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to engage the services of attorney firm Davis Wright 
Tremaine LLP, for legal support activities for an amount not to exceed $25,000 for the period of 
January 19 through December 31, 2012. 


 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
None. 
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AGENDA MEMORANDUM 


 
SUBJECT  
 
Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute the 2012 Mountains to Sound 
Greenway Days Sponsorship Agreement in the amount of $2,500. 
 
BACKGROUND  
 
Pursuant to Resolution 2009-2, sponsorship proposals will be reviewed on the merits and how 
well it relates to Cascade’s mission and by laws.   
 
Cascade’s Intergovernmental and Communications budget has allocated sufficient funds to 
cover this sponsorship.  The resolution indicates that any sponsorship over $1,000 would 
require the Board to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to enter into a sponsorship 
agreement. This proposal is for $2,500, and it has the CEO and Public Affairs Committee 
support.  It is within the budgeted amount for 2012. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
For its $2,500 investment, Cascade will be the “Explorer Sponsor” with its logo and name on 


over 500 posters, the Greenway Summer festival guide, reaching thousands of homes and 


businesses in the region.  Cascade will also have day-of festival promotional signs located 


throughout the Greenway.  Cascade will be recognized in the Mountains to Sound Greenway 


Trust website, and will have a booth at this event.  This sponsorship package is valued at an 


advertising opportunity worth $10,000 in its reach. 


This amount has been budgeted and will be coming out of the Intergovernmental and 
Communications Budget. 
 
 
OPTIONS 
 
1. Authorize execution of the 2012 Mountains to Sound Greenway Days Sponsorship 


Agreement in the amount of $2,500. 
 
2. Do not authorize and provide alternate direction to staff. 
  


RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Move to authorize execution of the 2012 Mountains to Sound Greenway Days Sponsorship 
Agreement in the amount of $2,500. 
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January 18, 2012 
 


AGENDA MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 


SUBJECT  
 
Motion to authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute GeoEngineers Contract No. 
20120110-00, to provide Dam Engineering, Hydrology, and Geotechnical services for the White 
River – Lake Tapps Reservoir Project (Project) in an amount not to exceed $150,000. 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
On December 18, 2009, Cascade purchased the Project from Puget Sound Energy (PSE).  
Since that time, the PSE Dam Safety group has performed dam engineering work for Cascade 
that is required by the Washington State Dam Safety Office as owners of the dikes.  This 
includes downloading piezometer/weir readings; performing analysis of these readings; 
development and submittal of various annual reports; performing an annual emergency drill; and 
various other dam engineering related tasks.  
  
GeoEngineers was hired for 2011 to perform dam engineering, hydrology, and geotechnical 
services in making the transition from PSE to Cascade.  The Shared Procurement Process was 
used to select a consultant to perform the same services for 2012.  GeoEngineers was chosen 
from this process to provide dam engineering, hydrology, and geotechnical services in 2012, 
with an option for two additional years. 
 
A budget not to exceed $150,000 is requested for this contract.  Costs will be controlled by 
issuing task orders for specific work. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
The requested contract amount is for $150,000.  This authorization can be covered within the 
Operations budget for 2012. 
 
    
OPTIONS 
 


1. Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute Contract No. 20120110-00, with 
GeoEngineers for a budget of $150,000. 
  


2. Do not authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute Contract No. 20120110-00, with 
GeoEngineers for a budget of $150,000, and provide alternative direction to staff. 


 
 


 RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 


Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute Contract No. 20120110-00, with 
GeoEngineers for a budget of $150,000. 
 





